
- MEMORANDUM - 
 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS 

OF THE CITY COMMISSION 
DATE: JUNE 27, 2025

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

FROM:  KARA KAUTZ 
ACTING HISTORICAL RESOURCES  
AND CULTURAL ARTS DIRECTOR 

SUBJECT:   MOTION BY THE HISTORIC 
PRESERVATION BOARD 
CONCERNING CITY HALL 
WINDOWS

 
 
On June 12, 2025, the Historic Preservation Board made the following motion recommending as follows: 
 

Mr. Garcia-Pons made a motion to recommend to the City Commission three priorities 
to consider for the City Hall windows:   

1. Protect the building to last another 100 years. Regardless of the solution, this is 
the most important priority. 
2. Try to keep the existing 100-year-old windows that are an important character 
defining element of this Historic Landmark. 
3. Have the City’s consultant architect explore hurricane protection options to 
maintain the existing windows to achieve priority number one.  
 

Ms. Spain seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
Attachments: 
 Resolution by the Historic Preservation Board 
 Transcript Minutes from the Historic Preservation Board meeting of June 12, 2025 
 Transcript Minutes from the Historic Preservation Board meeting of December 19, 2024 
 
cc: Peter Iglesias, City Manager 
 Joe Gomez, Deputy City Manager 
 Cristina Suarez, City Attorney 
 


	TO:
	FROM:

